
Manufactured Homes Commission 

Tuesday, January 17, 2017 

Taunton Mass Dot 

Taunton, MA 
 

 Meeting was called to order at 10:30 AM by Sandra Overlock, Chairperson 

 

 Commissioners in attendance were: Sandra Overlock Chairperson, Nancy Fallon, Vice-

Chairperson, Jeffery Hallahan, Carl Zack and Sherri Sore, Recording Secretary. Ex-

Officio Members in attendance: Daniel Less, Esq. from Attorney General’s Office 

   

 Minutes of Peabody meeting were approved 

 

 Correspondence received by the Commission - none 

 

 Old Business – none 

 

 New Business -  none 

  

 Open Forum 

1. Dan Ross from Taunton BoH present 

2. Joan Shurliff from Oak Point pointed out the problems, with doctors’ information 

and pictures of the mold, with her home on the property. She has mold and water 

problems that are not being addressed. The previous use of the property was as a 

salvage yard. Mary Wasghky from Sen. Pacheco’s office spoke to this issue as did 

Dan Less from AG’s Office. At the present time only HUD can intervene, since 

the town and the BoH is not involving themselves in this issue 

To this issue, Dan Less believed that DEP needs to be involved.  

Mr. Ross, Taunton BoH, also said that there are no state regulations about 

mold. It was recommended that Mrs. Shurliff contact the DEP for 

assistance. 

 The next meeting is Tuesday April 18, 2017 in Plymouth, MA 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Sherri Sore, Recording Secretary 


